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CONTRA COSTA COLLEGE

OPERATIONS COUNCIL

MONDAY, NOVEMBER 22, 2004

9:00 A.M. - ROOM #AA-216

MINUTES
PRESENT:
McKinley Williams (Chair), Frank Hernandez, Darlene Poe, James Eyestone, Paul Lee, Judy Pearson, Jim Taylor, Saul Jones, Kevin Pratt, Carlos Murillo, Benny Barnes

ABSENT:
Lynda Lawrence

I.  Report on Smoking Gazebo, Bicycle Locker, and Game Playing

On November 8, 2004 McKinley Williams, Jim Taylor, and Kevin Pratt toured the campus to find permanent locations for another smoking gazebo and the bike lockers.  McKinley Williams distributed a campus map indicating where it was decided the new smoking gazebo and the bike lockers near the quad would be permanently located.  Kevin Pratt explained they thought the smoking gazebo should be placed just to the left of the stairs to the library facing the quad.  They thought this location would be the most convenient, yet still out of the way of the pedestrian traffic through the quad.

The bike lockers would be located near the grassy knoll facing Library Drive.  The bike lockers are enclosed, so bicycle thefts shouldn’t be a problem.

After some discussion, the Operations Council agreed to send this proposed location for the additional smoking gazebo to College Council.  Currently, there is a smoking gazebo between the Music and Art Buildings, behind the H-Building, and in front of the AA-Building.  The new gazebo will be the fourth smoking gazebo on campus.  People will still be able to smoke in the parking lots.  College Council wants to move closer to a smoke-free campus.

As far as game playing, McKinley Williams said he talked to the ASU about using the rec room as a cafeteria when the library is moved into the cafeteria during construction.  At that time, he made it clear to the students that some things will have to be sacrificed.  The first priority would be having enough tables in the rec room for people to eat.  Card playing did not come up at that meeting.

Kevin Pratt said the ASU is in agreement that one table will be set aside in the rec room for game playing, except during peak times, when that table would be given up to people wanting to eat.  The vendors will be relocated to vending trucks on the curb of Library Drive.  This is as close as possible to the rec room so students won’t spill trash on the way to the rec room to eat.  

The Operations Council had no disagreement with the ASU’s recommendation.  There will be one table designated for game playing in the rec room and designated times when games can be played during the construction.

Plans of Action

1.
Operations Council will take the recommendation for the location of an additional smoking gazebo to College Council and report back to Operations Council.

2.
It was the consensus of Operations Council to limit smoking on campus.

II.  Operations Council Accreditation Tasks

It’s time to begin thinking about our mid-term report.  There will be the same committee structure as there was for the last accreditation.  College Council will once again act as the steering committee and all committee reports will be submitted to College Council.  

Operations Council is responsible for physical resources.  In the last accreditation, this was Standard 10, and it is now Standard 3-B.  Everyone was referred to the handout of this standard.  This is what Operations Council will have to respond to.  The first draft is due the end of March 2007 and the final draft will be due in May 2007.  

Mary Healy will e-mail everyone the Accreditation Standards from the Accrediting Commission’s website.  Everyone was urged to review these standards.

We are trying to get Debra Blue to come to the campus in February to provide training.  

Jim Taylor, Paul Lee, Carlos Murillo and Judy Pearson need self-study reports.  

In the previous self-study we stated that Operations Council would have an equipment replacement inventory.  McKinley Williams doesn’t think this has been done.

Operations Council must begin drafting some language in December or January.  

Plan of Action

Everyone will read Accreditation Standard 3-B.

III.  Other

A.  Defibrillator

Lt. Paul Lee reported that the Contra Costa County website suggests that an entity could be liable for not having a defibrillator available.  There are currently three cases against entities that did not have them.  Those entities were prisons, airports and airplanes.  There are no cases pending against a community college.  There is no case law that says a community college would definitely be liable for not having a defibrillator.  

We would not be liable if someone who is properly trained uses a defibrillator in a proper manner.  The only time we could be liable is if someone used a defibrillator out of its normal use.

Paul said the Police Chief supports the idea of having defibrillators available in the patrol cars.  There is a process to be certified with the County.  McKinley Williams said there would have to be a recommendation from District Police Services to go forward with this.  

There will be a health services room in the new student activities building.  There are no plans to staff it at this time.  Benny Barnes said everyone (students, faculty, and staff) comes to the training room for first aid.  If the injury is serious enough, Brian Powelson calls “911”.  Paul Lee said people sometimes come to Police Services for first aid and if the injury is serious enough, Police Services calls an ambulance.   McKinley Williams stressed that right now, the designated place for people to go with injuries is Police Services.

Plan of Action

The Operations Council will send a note to Chief Dan Lawrence to move forward with this idea.

B.  Area in Front of Locker Room Area

College Council received a complaint concerning the safety issue of people using the area in front of the locker room as a drop-off point.  Jim Taylor reported that two drop-off points (one going in both directions on Castro) have been created.

Benny Barnes said this problem came up during the summer with the swimming program when there are a lot of children being dropped off and people speeding around the curve.  People aren’t really paying attention to the white drop-off zones.  McKinley Williams asked Paul Lee to have his officers monitor that area.  Benny also suggested having some flashing lights.  Jim Taylor will investigate.

Other options were discussed, such as speed bumps, a crosswalk, and placing a barrier in the middle of the road during peak times.

Plan of Action
Jim Taylor, Paul Lee, and Benny Barnes will meet and bring some recommendations back to Operations Council.

The meeting adjourned at 9:45 a.m.

Minutes Recorded by Mary Healy
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